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A message from our Headteachers 

Attendance and punctuality 

 

 

 

Attendance and punctuality is fundamental to your child 

making progress and ensuring they have the best possible 

opportunities in life. We want all children at Warren to reach 

their fullest potential and attending school on time every day 

will support your child to achieve this. 

 

Some key attendance facts: 

 A child who is 10 minutes late every day misses 32 

hours a year of education 

 A child who misses 1 day a week loses 2 months a 

year of education. 

 

To support you with ensuring your child attends school and is 

on time every day, here are some reminders:  

 The school gates open at 8.30am 

 The classroom doors open at 8.40am 

 The school gates close at 8.50am – children arriving 

after this time will be classed as late 

 If your child arrives after 9.10am, your child’s 
attendance will be unauthorised. 

 

Please also ensure your contact the office if your child is 

unable to attend school.  

Achievements this week! 

Well done to the following children who have been given a 

certificate in our celebration assembly today! 

F1:  Elsie & Ethan for settling into our Nursery so well! 

F2:  Fatima for excellent description Writing & Charlie for his 

positive attitude to his learning. 

Y1:  The whole class for excellent behaviour and showing 

maturity. 

Y2:  Jorja for amazing mental Maths, adding 2 digit numbers 

& Aary for focus in Yoga. 

Y3:  Jackson for having super listening skills and following 

instructions & Flynn for continuing his learning at home and 

showing amazing learning behaviours. 

Y4:  Ava for determination in Maths, working hard to solve 

challenging problems & Max for great engagement in History. 

Y5:  Joel for consistently trying his best in everything & Brea 

for becoming actively engaged in learning. 

Y6:  Shamarna for brilliant and confident presentation about 

Egypt to Year 3 & Alicia for fantastic setting description with 

amazing gruesome adjectives. 

 

Attendance 

Our attendance target this year for each child to reach is 

96%. It is important your child is coming to school every day 

to reach this target. Our whole school attendance for this 

week is 96.1%. 

Mrs Neat, our family support worker, checks on pupil 

attendance daily. We ask that you communicate with school 

to share reasons why your child is absent from school.  

Here is this week’s attendance: 

F1: 72.1% 

F2: 73.9% 

Y1: 96.1% 

Y2: 95%  

Y3: 93.3%  

Y4: 88.6%  

Y5: 95% 

Y6: 95.9% 

Well done to Year 1 who have the highest attendance this 

week!  

 

Winners of the Science Week Photography Competition 

Thank you to everyone who submitted photography entries to 

Mrs Rankin’s Science Week competition. It was fantastic to see 
how much you had ‘connected’ with Bestwood Country Park and 

spent time exploring nature. Here are the winners! 

1st place 

Aary  

Year 2 

 

2nd place 

Keno  

Year 5 

 

3rd place 

Karan  

Year 4 

 

 

Thank you, Mrs Salam and Mr Middleton 



 

Key dates 

Summer term 1 

 

Date Event 

1.5.23 Bank Holiday Monday – May Day 

2.5.23 Y5 Visit to Nottingham University 

2.5.23 National Teacher Strike Day 

3.5.23 Author visit to Y1 

3.5.23 Collection from school today will be 

from 3pm due to staff training 

4.5.23 Burrow Visit to Royal Concert Hall to 

see Hey Duggee! 

5.5.23 King’s Coronation Celebration Day in 

school 

8.5.23 Bank Holiday for King’s Coronation 

9.5.23 Y6 SATs week 

10.5.23 Y1 and Y3 class visits from the 

Mental Health Team 

11.5.23 Y1 Phonics Screening Test Parent 

Workshop 

15.5.23 Y2 SATs week 

15.5.23 Autism Awareness Week in school 

15.5.23 School Church running after school 

– please let us know if you are 

attending via the link on Classdojo. 

18.5.23 Y2 Visit to University of Nottingham 

24.5.23/25.5.23 Y6 Bikeability 

26.5.23 End of half term 

5.6.23 INSET day following half term break 

6.6.23 Return to school 

 

Plans for King’s Coronation in school 

As you will be aware from last week’s newsletter, we have got an 
exciting day planned on Friday 5th May for the King’s Coronation. 

9am – 

Friday 

assembly 

We will be introducing the significance of the Coronation to the 

children in assembly. Parents and carers are welcome to join us! 

PTA Crown Making Competition being held today – more 

information below 

Morning 

lessons 

The children will be taking part in a whole school art project to 

recreate a portrait of the King in the style of a famous artist! 

We are looking to showcase our learning in the community. If you 

know of any places which might be able to help with this, please 

let Mrs Salam know! 

Lunch Street party style lunch 

Afternoon 

lessons 

EYFS/KS1 – recreating the King’s Coronation 

KS2 – Writing letters for the Coronation for a school time capsule 

which will be buried on the school site 

Tuck shop ran by the PTA at the end of the day 

Street party lunch updates 

 We are trying to facilitate as many parents and carers 

who have responded to the lunch offer as possible. 

 We will need you to be very patient and co-operative on 

the day. 

 All parents and carers will need to sign in at the office on 

arrival and will be taken to your child’s class to go down 
to lunch. Please ensure you arrive on time for this to run 

as smoothly as possible. 

 If you have a child in more than 1 class, please remain 

outside after you have eaten with your first child, until 

your next child comes out for lunch. 

 To leave school, you will need to exit via the main office 

and also ensure you sign out so we know you have left 

the building. 

 If you have any camping chairs or folding chairs you can 

bring with you, we would really appreciate this to 

ensure everyone can sit on the day! 

 

 

Non-Uniform Day 

Children are welcome to wear white, red and blue coloured 

clothing on Friday to celebrate! 

PTA Coronation Crown Competition! 

The PTA are running a Coronation Crown competition! The 

competition is to make a crown of your own at home using any 

materials you wish. You can be as creative as you wish with your 

crown, and can think outside of the box for what you wish for 

your crown to represent. 

The crowns will then be judged on Friday 5th May on our school 

coronation day, and a winner will be awarded with a prize in each 

class! 
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National Teacher Strike Days 

As you may already be aware from the letter that was sent 

out to parents and carers on Thursday, there will be some 

classes that are closed as a part of the National Teacher 

Strike Action on Tuesday 2nd May. 

Classes that are closed on these days: 

Foundation 1 

Foundation 2 

Year 1 

Please ensure that if your child’s class is open that they are in 

attendance of school on these days. 

 



 

Week 3 lunch menu 

 

Day Main 

 

 

Vegeterian Dessert 

 

Jacket Potato 

Monday Ham & Pineapple Pizza Cheese & Tomato Pizza Apple Muffins Tuna and Mayo 

Fresh salad 

 

Tuesday All Day Breakfast Vegetarian All Day 

Breakfast 

Strawberry Jelly Cheese and Bacon 

Fresh Salad 

 

Wednesday Roast Chicken & 

Stuffing 

Quorn Fillet Vanilla Ice Cream Spaghetti Hoops 

Fresh Salad 

 

Thursday Beef Chilli Tacos 

 

Quorn Chilli Tacos Banana Mousse  

Friday King’s Coronation Street Party Lunch 
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Goodbye to the chicks! 

Today we say goodbye to our resident Warren chicks, 

who we’ve had the joy of caring for across school for 
the last week. 

The chicks are being safely rehomed at Stonebridge 

City Farm on Friday, so if you wanted to visit them with 

your child and your families, please take some 

photographs for us to see when you are there! 

Thank you to Mrs Ford for this opportunity for the 

children to experience and for ensuring the chicks have 

a special home to go to. 

 



 

 

 





 

Warren expectations of attendance 

Expectation/actions What you need to know 

Absence from school 

 

 We understand your child may not be well enough to attend school. If this is the case, contact 

MUST be made with school to share why your child is off school. 

 Communication must be made with school on every day of your child’s absence.  
 If we do not receive communication from you on each day of your child’s absence, school will 

try all methods possible to ensure contact is made. 

 If it is necessary, a home visit will be completed by members of the Warren team. This is to 

ensure we know your child is safe.  

Absence request forms 

 

 

 Any other absence from school must be submitted to school via the absence request form. This 

can provided for you by the office and it must be completed in a timely manner. 

 School will review the request and decide whether this is classed as an authorised or 

unauthorised absence. 

 Holidays during term time will not be authorised. Only requests for very exceptional 

circumstances will be authorised and this will be at the discretion of the Headteacher. 

 The outcome of the request will be communicated with you. 

Punctuality and lateness 

 

 The start of the school day is 8.50am. 

 The school gates open daily at 8.30am, with the classroom doors opening from 8.40am. 

 If your child arrives after 8.50am, they will be given a late ticket and they receive a late mark if 

they arrive after 8.50am.  

 All children being on time for school is very important, as learning in the classroom begins from 

8.40am. 

 Our registers close at 9.10am. If your child arrives after this time and it is not for a medical 

reason, they will be marked with a ‘U’ code, which means they have an unauthorised absence 
for that session. 

Persistently absent pupils 

 

 If your child’s attendance drops below 90%, they are classed as being a persistently absent 
pupil. 

 You will be notified in writing if your child’s attendance become below 90%.  As a school, we 
have a duty to monitor attendance and we understand that your child’s attendance may be 
lower due to illness. We will track and monitor this over a 4 week period, with the hope that 

this will improve. 

 You may be asked to attend regular meetings with the school to implement an attendance 

action plan. 

 If attendance does not improve, the school will refer to the Nottingham City Education Welfare 

Service. 

 You may receive communication about a fine if attendance does not improve. 

Severely absent pupils 

 

 A child is classed as severely absent if attendance is 50% or lower.  

 This can be classed as educational neglect and a referral to social care can be made by the 

school. 

 The Education Welfare team will be notified, a referral may be completed by the team due to 

concerns about your child’s attendance, and you may be issued with a fine. 

 

Help and support for 

attendance 

 

 We want to provide help and support to ensure all pupils can access their learning every day. 

 If you are struggling with attendance, or would like further support with any issues around 

attending school or being on time, please speak to Mrs Salam, Mr Middleton or Mrs Neat, who 

will be more than happy to help. 

Warren Attendance Expectations 

 



 


